
TOWN OF FOUNTAIN PRAIRIE 
W1514 CTH Z, Fall River, WI   53932 

         Planning Commission Meeting Minutes 
                                     February 23, 2017 
 

The Town of Fountain Prairie Planning Commission was called to order at 6:00 pm by 
Chairman Bill Gretzinger.  Planning Commission members present:  Steve Jacob,  
Dale Firary and Chairman Bill Gretzinger.  Others present: David and Russell Liebenthal 
and Linda Henning, Clerk/Treasurer. 

 
The notice of the meeting was posted at the Farmers & Merchants Union Bank in Fall River, 
the Fall River Post Office and at the Town Hall. 
 
David and Russell Liebenthal want to divide off the out buildings from the land on the farm 
previously owned by Beverly Liebenthal.  They will include approximately three (3) acres 
with the buildings.  They will have enough land to deed restrict the required forty (40) acres. 
 
On a motion by Steve Jacob with a second by Dale Firary, the proposed land division by 
David and Russell Liebenthal was approved with all in favor.  This will include approximately 
three (3) acres of land.  The new parcel will have to be rezoned RR-1.  
 
Motion by Steve Jacob with a second from Dale Firary to approve of the minutes of January 
4th, 2017 Planning Commission meeting.  Minutes approved with all in favor. 
 
There were no other topics for discussion. 
 
The next meeting will be when needed. 
 
There being no further business, motion by Steve Jacob with a second from Jeff Mroz to 
adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:12 pm. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Linda Henning, Clerk/Treasurer 
Town of Fountain Prairie 
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